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QUOTE 
 
Further to a company announcement dated 22 April, 2020 it is hereby announced that the 
Board of Directors of Harvest Technology plc (the “Company”) has approved the audited 
financial statements of the Company for the financial year ended 31 December 2019. A copy 
of the said audited financial statements is attached to the present company announcement 
and can also be viewed on the company’s web portal: https://harvest.tech/financial-
statements/. 
 
Furthermore, the Board of Directors announces that it has resolved to distribute a net 
dividend of €410,051 equivalent to €0.018 per share having a nominal value of €0.50 per 
share (the “Dividend”). In view of the fact that, owing to the COVID-19 pandemic and the 
application of related social distancing measures and other directives by the Public Health 
Authorities, it is not as yet possible to establish, with any degree of certainty, the date of the 
Company’s next Annual General Meeting, the Board of Directors of the Company has 
elected to proceed with the payment of said Dividend in advance of an eventual Annual 
General Meeting. Accordingly, all shareholders included in the shareholders’ register of the 
Company as at 30 April, 2020 shall be entitled to receive their respective share of the 
Dividend. Payment of the Dividend shall be effected on or around 15 May, 2020.  
 

https://harvest.tech/financial-statements/
https://harvest.tech/financial-statements/


 

The payment of the Dividend and the payment, in November 2019, of a net interim dividend 
of €950,000 equivalent to €0.0417 per share having a nominal value of €0.50 per share, will 
be submitted for confirmation by the shareholders of the Company entitled to attend and 
vote at the next Annual General Meeting, when circumstances are such as to allow this to 
take place. 
 
The Company and its subsidiaries (together, the “Harvest Group”) are constantly monitoring 
developments arising from the COVID-19 pandemic, taking all measures considered 
necessary to mitigate the challenges, and equally, pursue the potential opportunities, 
arising therefrom.  
 
The Board of Directors also notes with satisfaction that the unaudited consolidated Net 
Profit Before Tax of the Harvest Group in Q1, 2020 was €835,000, an improvement of 25% 
on the budget projection for Q1 (€668,000) which constituted the first quarter of the annual 
projected consolidated Net Profit Before Tax of €3,124,000 for 2020 as detailed in the 
Prospectus published by the Company on 18 November 2019.  
 
Whilst the Harvest Group continues to seek alignment of its results with previously set 
budgetary targets for 2020, the Board of Directors remains conscious of the fact that, in the 
prevailing extraordinary circumstances, such targets may need to be revised depending on 
how the situation unfolds in the near future. The Board of Directors will endeavour to keep 
the market informed of developments relevant to the Harvest Group and the performance 
of its various business lines. 
 
UNQUOTE 
 
 
 
 
________________ 
Dr Malcolm Falzon 
Company Secretary 
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